

# of BRYANT COLLEGE

# 1965 Alumni Fund Begins March 1

TELEVISION SERIES FEATURES ALUMNI AND FACULTY



WJAR camera brings Elizabeth Neilan, R. L. Appleby and A. Sidney Kingsmill into area homes on "The World Around Us."

Providence's Channel 10, WJAR-TV. began a series of six programs on Monday, February 1, at 9:30 a.m. devoted to the basic principles of "Personal Financial Management."

The programs present in everyday language the financial situations encountered daily and were shown every Monday.

Bryant alumni and faculty who made up the panel were Elizabeth A. Neilan '43, Assistant Vice President of the Plantations Bank of Rhode Island; R. Lucien Appleby '27, Vice President and Treasurer of Bryant College; A. Sidney Kingsmill, Associate Professor of Accounting: and Dr. Charles Goulston, Professor of Accounting. Dr. Goulston joined the panel for the last two programs.

College Librarian Miss Mary F. Kiely prepared a bibliography of texts on money-management, investments, and taxes to coincide with the programs.

Alumni viewers can also view the repeat of this series on Sundays at 11 a.m.

#### PAUL CONE '36 TO ETHIOPIAN UNIVERSITY

A distinguished member of the faculty of the University of Southern California's School of Business Administration has accepted an appointment as financial advisor to the Haile Selassie I University, Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, under the United States Agency for International Development of the United States State Department. Haile Selassie University has 2,200 students and occupies the former Palace grounds.

Dr. Paul R. Cone '36, a USC associate professor of both Management and Accounting and a former Chairman of that USC department arrived in Addis Ababa with his wife late in January. He will design and administer the operating and capital budgets of the Ethiopian university and will carry on related advisory duties in administrative and financial procedures, recruitment and training of native personnel for University positions, and teach.



Nelson G. Burke

The 1965 Alumni Fund is underway and indications are that it will surpass the \$12,000 mark set last year.

General Chairman for the 1965 Fund is Nelson G. Burke '27, recipient of the 1963 Alumni Award and head of a Providence based petroleum products company. Nelson has a roster of Class Chairmen who are diligently working to gather volunteers for this important project.

An independent college like Bryant can continue to grow only with the support of its alumni. Urgently needed are members of all the classes to assist in annual giving as Class Agents. If you can devote an hour or two to Bryant over the next four months, please get in touch with Nelson in care of the Alumni Office right away.

As the word of accreditation has spread, renewed interest in the college has come from many areas. Watch for the mailings from the Fund and respond promptly.

You can help Bryant continue to gain stature among the colleges of our country.

1965 Homecoming On May 22

The College Mace is carried by the Chief Marshal of the College, R. Lucien Appleby '27, and was used for the first time at the 1964 Commencement.

#### THE COLLEGE MACE

Mention was made in the October newsletter of the memorial mace given to Bryant by President E. Gardner Jacobs and his sister, Mrs. Dorothy Jacobs Lederer.

Several alumni have written to ask for more details and we are pleased to furnish the following from a letter sent by The Gorham Company.

"The Bryant College crowned mace is an excellent example of a time-honored ceremonial symbol.

"Originally, the mace, as the most ancient weapon known to man, symbolized only the power of strength. From its earliest form as the trunk of a young tree on which is left the root head, through the additions of metal and spiked heads, its authority lay in its appearance as a club for striking.

"During the latter part of the 16th Century appeared the first references to the crowned mace, an adaptation to symbolize the power of authority as well as strength.

"The crown on the Bryant College mace combines the two emblems most dominant at the school—the College seal sharply etched on one side and the seal of the State of Rhode Island on the obverse.

"This decorative crown is visually attached to the shaft of the mace by means of a circle of stylized acanthus leaves which joins these symbols of authority to the freize ornament representing the lamps of learning to the arch symbol.

"The golden hues of these elements are picked up again in the center shaft section which is circled with the typical heraldic symbol of geometric diamond shapes. In turn this gold is sharply contrasted to the deep-grained walnut shafts used on two portions of the mace to provide the necessary grasping areas."

#### Bryant Director of Public Relations Chosen by Governor For Women's Commission

Mrs. Robert Hochberg, Director of Public Relations and who many alumni remember as an instructor in Retail Advertising, has been named by Governor John Chafee of Rhode Island to a select committee on The Status of Women In America.

The newly appointed commission members were sworn in by Governor Chafee at a public ceremony at the State House on January 8.

#### MAINE ALUMNI MEET

An informal coffee hour was held for Bryant alumni at the Eastland Motor Hotel in Portland on January 19. Those who attended included: Robert Levesque '58, Bruce Schatz '62, Ronald Morrill '60, Mrs. Rose Bakalian Mezoian '20, David Stiles '62, Mrs. Beatrice Baker Schatz '38, Joyce Peters '63, and Jacqueline Bowen Morrill '60.

#### R.O.T.C. and A.F.R.O.T.C. To Be Offered To Students

Bryant College does not have nor offer a reserve officers training program to students; however, under a newly announced program Bryant students have been invited to participate in the Reserve Officers Training Corps program at Providence College and the Air Force Reserve program at Brown University.

Each program will be available to students in the fall.

#### 1965 Homecoming on May 22

Co-chairmen Jim and Marie Brennan have announced that plans are well underway for the annual gathering on Saturday, May 22.

A reunion year for the Classes of 1940, 1955, and 1960, invitations will be in the mails within the next month so that they can have a priority for reservations.

Save the date; we'll be looking for you!

## VARSITY BASKETBALL SETS SOME NEW RECORDS

Coach Tom Duffy has taken an inexperienced varsity team and successfully competed against teams fielded by colleges more athletically inclined than Bryant.

The Babson game on January 30 marked the team's high mark as Bryant's Indians picked up 134 points to Babson's

In the Barrington College game on February 5, Tom Smile '67, a sophomore from Pawtucket topped Bryant's individual high score for one game when he contributed 48 points to help the Indians overcome the Warriors 116-104. Dave Barber '64 formerly held this record with 47 points.

This marked the second time Bryant piled up over 100 points against their opposition this year.

The 1965-66 season will officially open the James A. Naismith Inter-Collegiate Basketball Conference, to be informally known as the Big Six. Members will be St. Francis College and Nasson College of Maine, Babson College and Gordon College of Massachusetts and Barrington College and Bryant College from Rhode Island.

#### MARRIAGES

- Harvey E. Budkofsky '63 and Miss Rosalind F. Miller '63 on January 17 in Hempstead, N. Y. They reside in Hartford, Conn.
- Lt. Robert G. Mazeika and Miss Eleonora
  C. Cardarelli '61 on January 9 in
  Springfield, Mass. They reside on 14
  Stoner Avenue, Great Neck, N. Y.
- Allan Dias and Miss Beatrice Elener '64 on September 28 in Seekonk, Mass. They live at 55 Herschel Street in Providence.
- Stephen J. Horvitz '64 and Miss Marilyn Kravitz '63 on December 19 in West Hartford, Conn. They reside in Wethersfield at 342 Maple Street.
- S/Sgt. Albert L. Beaudette and MissRita S. Lavallee '40 in Central Falls,R. I. He is serving in Korea.
- Robert L. MacKay '51 and Miss Evelyn P. MacPhail on August 9 in South Gate, Calif. They now reside in Huntington Park, Calif.
- Robert C. White and Miss Carole A. Seifert '61 on September 5 in Rumford, R. I. They live on 355 Angell Street, Providence.
- Ronald L. Statkiewicz '63 and Miss Barbara Servizi on November 26 in Woonsocket, R. I. They reside in Fayetteville, N. C.
- Richard L. Patt and Miss Carol J. Wilcox '64 on October 17 in East Providence. They reside in Riverside at 1 Sweet Briar Avenue.

### CLASS NEWS

Margaret Parsonage Harvey retired in December, 1964. She was a private secretary for Joseph P. Kennedy & Co. in Hartford, Connecticut, for more than 25 years.

#### 1928

Leslie M. Flanders is Vice President and Cashier of The Martha's Vineyard National Bank in Vineyard Haven, Mass.

#### 1936

Roger C. Lambert has been elected president and chief executive officer of the Portland Savings Bank in Portland, Maine and will take over these posts on May 1. He is presently a vice president of the Providence Institution for Savings.

#### 1937

- Madeleine Masse Gallant is employed as administrative assistant to the head of the Department of Mechanical Engineering at Catholic University in Washington, D. C.
- Leonard M. Levin, CPA, is a partner in the newly formed accounting firm of Levin, Priest & Company in Providence.

#### 1947

Eleanor Jankura Skuby and her husband, Major Vladimir W. Skuby are now in Moscow, USSR, where he is one of the Assistant Air Attaches at the American Embassy.

#### 1948

Adelard G. Ladouceur has been appointed corporate head of finance for Hamilton of Indiana, Vincennes, Indiana.

#### 1949

K. David Anderson, CPA, has joined the accounting firm of Macaluso & Nardi in Norwalk, Conn.

#### 1950

Elmer E. Helin has been appointed office manager for the Brock-Hall Dairy Company in Hamden, Conn.

#### 1951

- Douglas Bernardini is now business manager and store coordinator of the Oxford Shop in Montpelier, Vermont.
- John H. Brantley has opened his own business, Brantley Realty and Insurance Co. at 2070 Beach Street, Winston-Salem, N. C.
- Leo and Jo-Ann Mitele Bruneau have a daughter, Laurie Ann, born September 21, 1964.
- Natale Candelmo has been appointed assistant to the superintendent of schools in Portsmouth, R. I.
- John R. Moynihan is now associated with American Telephone & Telegraph Co. in their public relations office in New York City.
- Charles W. Newell has been promoted to the position of chief accountant at the University of Vermont in Burlington.
- John A. Wilson, Jr. is executive vice president of the Wanskuck Company in Providence,

#### 1952

- James and Georgieann Papp Gilleran '54 have a fifth child, James Edward, born December 16. Jim is systems and audits manager with Philip Morris, Inc., in New York City.
- Nancy T. Mason is administrative secretary in the Office of the Chief Justice, Superior Court, Boston, Mass.
- Horace G. Morse is associated with the Maine Savings Bank in Portland.
- Janet Barnes Richardson is a secretary in the Division Operations Department at Florida Power Corporation in St. Petersburg.

#### 1953

Otto W. Olson, Jr. has been elected president of the 5-man East Greenwich, R. I., Town Council. He is manager of the East Greenwich branch of the Old Colony Cooperative Bank.

#### 1953

Walter C. Tillinghast has been elected Vice President and named to the Board of Directors of Spaulding Company in Boston, Mass.

#### 1954

Rocco A. LaPenta is Budget Director for the Staff Division, and Business Manager for the Promotion Department of the National Broadcasting Company in New York City.

#### 1955

Albert J. Pilon, Jr. is Staff Financial Consultant for Hammermill Paper Company.

#### 1956

- William W. Dewey is a casualty underwriter for Aetna Casualty and Surety Company in Garden City, N. Y.
- Konstantine (Gus) Dicomitis is now Director of Public Relations for Community Workshops & Goodwill Industries in Providence.
- Richard W. Peterson has been named assistant tax officer of the Industrial National Bank of Rhode Island. He has been with the bank since graduation.

#### 1957

- Howard S. Bishop has been promoted to Sales and Product Service Manager for Stanley Power Tools. He resides in New Britain, Conn., with his wife and two daughters.
- William J. Franks has accepted the position of Project Administrator for Sanders Associates, Inc., Nashua, N. H.
- Andre and Angelyn Curreri Scala have a daughter, Kerri Ann, born August 24. They reside on 50 Fulton Street, Norwood, Mass.

#### 1958

- Marcia Huseby Bates and her husband, S/Sgt. Richard A. Bates have returned from a three-year tour in Anchorage, Alaska. They now reside in Salina, Kansas.
- Nicholas L. Berdos and his wife, Phyllis, have a third son, Andrew, who was a year old on February 9.
- Robert H. Galle is a general accountant for the Nashua Corporation, Nashua, N. H.
- Robert Lenkowski has recently been certified as a public accountant in Connecticut.

#### 1959

- Mona O'Connell Belcher and her husband, William, a Marine Sergeant, have two children, Christopher and Noreen. They reside in Triangle, Virginia.
- Alfred W. Billes is business administrator of Canadian Tire Corporation, Ltd. He resides at 3 Wyegate Court, Willowdale, Ontario, Canada.

- Thomas C. Faber is a public accountant for Arthur Young & Co. in New York City.
- Richard and Gail Farmer had their third child, Susan on December 11. They reside at 21 Wilcox Road, Whitesboro, N. Y.
- Jordan S. Goldberg has been appointed manager of the Put & Call Department of Bache & Co., stockbrokers in New York City.
- David and Karolyn Czyz Jarratt reside on 3001 Rosedale Avenue, Dallas Texas. They have two daughters.
- Rocco and Eileen Salvadore Lancia '57 have a daughter, Julie Andrea, born in January. They also have two sons, Paul age 4 and Steven, 3.
- Gail Rock Lenane is supervisor of Gingerbread Lane Day Nursery in Schenectady, N. Y.
- Eric and Paula Niedmann have a second son, Paul, born on August 10. They live in Westerly, R. I., at 7 Arlington Street.
- Tom and Gail Noe Russell had their second child, Nancy Jean, born November 8. They reside at 2 Linwood Avenue, Highland, N. Y.

#### 1960

- James and Marie Nuzzo Beesmer had their third girl, Kathy, born in September of 1964.
- Fred and Judy Meister Broshjeit had a son born August 6. They reside on 34 Judson Avenue, New Haven, Conn.
- Paul and Ruth Hettinger DeLomba had their first son, Paul, Jr., born November 21. They have a daughter, Elizabeth, who is two.
- Larry and Arlene Goldberg Green had their second child, a girl named Stacey Michele, born in October of 1964.
- Robert E. Lee has been elected to the board of directors of the First Federal

- Savings and Loan Association. He is manager of their New Bedford, Mass., branch.
- Ruth M. Quarnstrom has been appointed vice president of the Goldsmith-Tregar Advertising Agency in Providence.
- Michael Satmary is a technical representative for Eutectic Welding Alloys Corporation in Boston, Mass.
- Helen Weisman has been named head of the typewriting department of the Secretarial Studies Division of Strayer Junior College, Washington, D. C.

#### 1961

- Donna DeArmond is secretary to the Sales Manager of Worcester Pressed Steel Company in Worcester, Mass.
- Eric and Brenda Bennett Grondahl have moved to Lakeside Drive, Ridgefield. Conn. They have a son, Michael Eric, who is 1½ years old.
- Joan M. Oleskiewicz is now employed in the Development Office of Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.

#### 1962

- F. Robert Black has been named sales manager for the import and export departments of J. F. Moran Company.
- Mary E. DiLorenzo is on the advertising staff of The Hartford Times. Also, she writes "The Onlookers" column for that newspaper.
- Webster and Maureen Newman Knight reside on 229 Camp Street in Providence. They were married on May 23, 1964.
- Edward "Skip" Kowalczyk is mortgage service officer for Lifetime Homes, Inc., in Old Saybrook, Conn. He and his wife, Joan Lakso Kowalczyk '61, and daughter, Beth Ellen, reside at 9 Edwards Drive in Old Saybrook.
- Mike Port is now associated with the Union Transbag Company in Providence.

William and Dale Crabbe Whipple have a daughter, Eden Dawn, born September 12.

#### 1963

- Roy W. Anderson, Jr., is a management analyst in the Office of Chief of Naval Operations in Washington, D. C.
- Paul Bast is now one of the youngest franchise owners in the MISTER DONUT chain. His store is in Waterville, Maine. He and his wife, Mary Lou Keith Bast have a son, Christy.
- Ronald and Christa Spiegel Forgue have a daughter, Lou Christine, born November 24.
- Robert E. Hughes has been named manager of the new East Providence branch of the Pawtucket Institution for Savings and Pawtucket Trust Company.
- Cathy Italia is an executive secretary at the RCA Sales Office in Hartford, Conn.
- Paul and Betsy Penney Snipes '62 now reside in Pawtucket at 24 Pine Street. Paul is associated with Fram Corporation in their accounts receivable department and Betsy is a legal secretary for Joseph Johnston, Attorney.
- Judy Soule is secretary to the branch manager of the RCA Electronic Data Processing office in Hartford, Conn.

#### 1964

- Ronald A. Caplan is a sales representative for the Mennen Company in Rhode Island and part of Massachusetts.
- Pvt. Louis A. Florio has completed a fiveweek military accounting course at the Army Finance School, Forth Benjamin Harrison, Indiana.
- Carol E. Harris is a medical secretary to Joseph H. Dwinelle, M.D., in the Physical Medicine Department at Rhode Island College.
- Jean Kott is employed as a fourth-grade teacher at Sacred Heart School, Fall River. Mass.
- Dennis R. Lima is now a junior accountant with Peat Marwick & Mitchell in Providence.
- Lt. Ralph E. Meunier is now stationed at James Connally AFB in Waco, Texas where he is training as a navigator. He and his wife, Jane, reside at 4125 Compton Lane in Waco.
- Patricia Raymond is a secretary-bookkeeper at Corp Brothers in Previdence.
- Eileen Sargeant is employed as a secretary at the Leesona Corporation in Warwick, R. I.
- Robert F. Small has been commissioned an ensign in the U.S. Naval Reserve. He is now assigned to the USS Mazama out of Mayport, Fla.



Vol. 65, No. 2

February, 1965

Second Class Postage Paid at Providence, R. I. Bulletin of Bryant College published monthly by Bryant College of Business Administration, 154 Hope of Greet, Providence, Rhode Island 0.2906. Send changes of address to Director of Alumni Affairs in care of Bryant College.